Minutes 10-27-08

Landings Board Meeting

Board Members present:  Steve Cohen, Ann Da Silva, Dave Littler, Jo Mulling

Absent:  Jeff Jones

Members present:  Jim Wells, Deon Esterhuizen, D’Ann Stone

The meeting was called to order at 6:45 pm.  The minutes from 8-18-08 were read with no exceptions.  Dave motioned to accept, Ann seconded, all approved.

Financial Statement:  Dave presented the reports noting that delinquent letters were sent to members in Units 2D and 6F.  The lien was removed from Moran’s hangar (and) as payment was received.  Dave discussed the unusually high water bill for a period of 63 days for one of the 4 meters that we are billed for ($3.76 to $50.87).  Also, Deon Esterhuizen mentioned that the urinal in the men’s bathroom was running and overflowing.  (Jo will call the plumber to have it repaired and to find out which meters service what buildings). Ann motioned to accept the financial statements, Jo seconded, all approved.

Legal Fees:  Dave indicated that our legal fees to date were in excess of $15,000 with additional charges for November and December still to come.  A special assessment to cover these fees was discussed since it was preferred that we not use Reserve Funds for this purpose. Since the Annual Meeting will be January 2 4, 2008, it will be broached to the membership at that time. 

Ann motioned to set the Annual Meeting date for Saturday, January 24, 2008, at the Red Tail Lounge, Coast Guard Station, at 10:00 a.m. with a pre-workshop meeting set for the same day from 9:00 – 10:00 a.m.  Dave seconded, all approved.  Ann will prepare the letter that will be going out to the members notifying them of the date and time.

Old Business:  Jo presented a quote from Munyan Painting to repair the rust on hangar 9 for $1,200.00, plus an hourly rate for two men at $40.00 per hour for two days to repair additional damage to the westerly side of building 9.  Dave will call Frank from Munyan to discuss the damage. Ann motioned to have Dave approve a contract with Munyan to do the work if it is under $1,500.00.  Jo seconded the motion and all approved.

Flag Pole:  Steve was unable to speak to Pudela in hanger l F regarding moving the flagpole to the location indicated in a letter sent to him in August instructing him to do so before the board approved it.  We have had no reply to the letter sent to Mr. Pudela on August 28, 2008. Steve will try to reach him this week and report back on this matter. 

Legal matter update: Ann reported that we have a hearing this Friday October 31st to answer the motion to dismiss filed by Mr. Wells’s attorney. Our attorney expects that the motion will be denied and the case to go forward.

Deon expressed concerns about the pending lawsuit against Jim Wells.  Jim Wells was in attendance and there was some discussion regarding how it came about, how it stands presently, and what could be done to resolve the issue.  Jim stated that he felt the suit was vindictive, as he had been residing in his hangar for 10 years prior to the suit being filed. The board stated the reason for the suit was never as a result of any vindictiveness on the part of the Board but as a result of a police report filed by Mr. Wells, which indicated Mr. Wells was living in his hangar in direct violation of our lease with the airport. Mr. Wells gave the board no recourse when he refused to stop using the hangar to reside in. He stated that he vacated the hangar sometime in April 2008 and is presently not living there. He would not give the Board anything in writing to that effect. Mr. Wells was told that the airport manager had requested the board get a judgment filed with the court to ensure that Mr. Wells does not move back to the hangar when the matter is settled. He stated he is not willing to make a statement for court filing at this time. Additionally, he stated that he would not pay any special assessment imposed by the Board to cover the Association’s legal fees.

New Business:  D’Ann Stone mentioned that 24 acres of Airco Golf Course was to be developed by the airport with the construction of large commercial size hangars for large aircraft and for sharing. 

Dave motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 p.m. Ann seconded and all approved.

